
 

 

November 2023 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

I am writing to inform you about some important aspects of your child’s (programme of study) at Blackfen 
Sixth Form.  All students are placed on a programme of study which includes the following: 
 

 Contact lessons (i.e. the subjects they have selected) 
 Non – contact lessons: supervised study and independent learning zone study sessions.  
 Work Experience 
 PSHE (including: Relationships and Sex Education) 
 Community Time 
 Challenge Days 

 

Students should also participate in enrichment activities.  
 

PSHE (personal, social and health education) sessions take place within the tutor programme and on a 
Wednesday afternoon.  The Following topics will be covered in this programme:  
 

Alcohol awareness   Work and career  Contraception 
Road safety   Mental health   Personal Finance 
Healthy Relationships  Sexual Health   Drug Awareness  
Consent   First Aid   Religion & Ethics 
Women’s Aid 
   
 

Our programme is designed to deal with important topics and ensure that our students are able to make 
informed choices.  The areas covered broadly fall under the headings of: Living in the wider world, 
Relationships, Health & Wellbeing.  These sessions are a compulsory part of your child’s programme of 
study so students must not arrange appointments, driving lessons, etc during this time.  
 

On Wednesday 22rd November your child will follow a different timetable as they will have some additional 
intensive revision in preparation for their PPE (mock) on the 1st December and their actual BTEC exam in 
January.  Times for this day will be issued to students next week. Attendance is compulsory. 
 

In community time year 12 have started the VESPA programme.  They have completed an initial survey to 
identify the areas they personally need to work on in order to improve their independent study habits.  Each 
student has been given personalized targets based on their responses to the questions.  We really feel that 
our students will benefit from a more personalised approach to target setting.  
 

We have a Microsoft team for all year 12 to access.  This is an additional ‘Team’ called ‘Opportunities and 
Work Experience’.  I have already posted many opportunities on here including:  
Live virtual NHS Healthcare work experience, graphic design work experience, access to Banking, Young 
professionals legal work experience, Sutton Trust, Speakers for Schools broadcasts.  It is vital that your 
child checks this team regularly so not to miss out on an event.  
 
Super-curricular and Enrichment  
It is important that students take the opportunity to enhance their CV by taking part in as may activities as 
possible.  This could include: the super-curricular programme, reading mentors, volunteering in school and 
the local community, virtual work experience, taster days.  
 
 
 



 

Can I remind you that work experience takes place 25th – 29th March 2024.  All year 12 students need to 
secure a placement that is challenging and valuable.  It must not be paid employment.  Please ensure that 
your child arranges their placement soon.  We will show students how to complete the paperwork for their 
placement in the next few weeks and send details home.  
 

Can I take this opportunity to remind you that students must follow our Sixth Form dress code – there are a 
small minority of students who are not wearing appropriate clothing to school, we want our students to look 
smart and to be role models to lower school students. Can I remind you that all students need to wear a 
tailored jacket every day. Skirts must be of a suitable length, no DM style boots, jumper dresses, leisure 
wear, hoodies or trainers are not acceptable. Trousers must be tailored material.  Smart jumpers may only 
be worn if they are worn with the jacket. Students MUST wear their ID lanyard at all times. 

A further reminder that any ‘Lates’ times accumulated in the week must be completed on a MONDAY at the 
end of the students’ day (parents/carers are informed via email if Lates total 10 or more minutes and you 
will get an overview of punctuality each half term if it is of concern).  If a students attendance drops below 
90% you will receive notification each half term.   

Many of our students now have part time jobs which we do support, however, there is a lot of pressure 
placed on young employees to work extra hours in the build up to Christmas. This is highly detrimental to 
their education and really does have a knock-on effect on their studies and time in school. I must remind 
you that students should work a maximum of 12 hours a week in a part time job and should think carefully 
about working more than one-week day evening a week. Please also remind your child of the need to be in 
school, in the correct place ready to learn by 8.30am. 

We look forward to launching our ‘Acts of kindness’ campaign which will take place at the end of this term.  
We will be asking students for food bank donations, cards and mince pies to take to local elderly people, 
and contributions towards Crisis at Christmas. 

As always, if you have any concerns or questions please don’t hesitate to contact me either via email or 
phone. 

 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Miss K Brewer 
Assistant Head teacher, Head of Sixth Form 
 


